
 
Sun   September 6        Twenty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

          10:30 am              People of St. Cyril 
Mon  September 7                                                                                     
     No Mass                         
Tues  September 8       The Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary                               
           No Mass                                                              
Wed  September 9        St. Peter Claver, Priest              
          9:00 am              For deceased members of Polash & Meehan  

              families by Dave & Maureen Polash                                                                                  
Thu   September 10  
           No Mass                        

 Fri    September 11 
          No Mass 
 Sat   September 12                                         
          No Mass         
 Sun  September 13    Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time   
          10:30 am             People of St. Cyril 
                                 

Twenty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
     September 6, 2020 

  Saint Cyril Parish of Bannister 
       517 E. Main St., PO Box 96, Bannister, MI 48807 

 
Parish Staff: 
Pastor Fr. William Gruden 

frwjgruden@gmail.com 
Administrative Assistant       Kris Pullman                                                                                                                                                                                                  
                                                        ckleinstcyrilchurch@gmail.com                                                                                                                      
Bookkeeper Jean Burns 
Lay Minister Margaret Horak 
Organist Geraldine Winkler 
Maintenance                                           Jim Porubsky 
Faith Formation                                 Theresa Sopocy 
                                                              (989) 862-5909 

Phone Numbers: 
Parish Office (989) 862-5270 
Parish Fax (989) 862-4534 
St. Peter Parish (989) 845-1794 
 

Parish Office Hours: 
Tuesday & Friday 8:30 am – 4:30 pm 
(Bulletin items need to be in by 4:00 pm Tuesday prior.) 

 

Liturgical Schedule: 
Saturday @ St Peter* 4:30 pm 
Sunday @ St Peter* 8:30 am 
Sunday 10:30 am 
 
* St. Peter Parish, 404 S. Wood Street, Chesaning 
  
Weekday Schedule: 
Wednesday Mass:     9:00 am 
Thursday Mass @ St Peter* 8:00 am 
Sunday Rosary                                                      10:00 am    

 
Sacraments: 
 
Reconciliation:        Sundays, 11:30 am  
  
Anointing of the Sick: Please contact the parish 
office.  
 
Baptism: Please contact Margaret Horak at 862-5027 to 
make arrangements. 
 
Marriage: Engaged couples must contact the priest 
at least six (6) months prior to anticipated date of 
marriage. Weddings are not celebrated during the 
Lenten Season. 
 
Sick or Homebound: If someone in your family or 
neighborhood is Sick or homebound, please contact the 
Parish Office. When entering a hospital, please register 
as a member of Saint Cyril Parish and notify the parish 
office. 
 
New Parishioners: Welcome to Saint Cyril Parish of 
Bannister! There are registration forms at all entrances 
of church. You may also stop by the parish office to 
register for our parish family. 

 
 

 

Greeters for Sept.                                      Greeters for October                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Michael & Denise Denovich                            Keith Homer 
Jean Dysinger                                                  Jim Korienek 
 
Money Counters                                            Ushers for Sept.                                                                     
Alice Steavens                                           Phil Hanus, Sheila Hanus 
Sheila Hanus                                        Jerry Skaryd, Brent Denovich 
 
Family of the Month-Sept.               Knight of the Month-Sept. 
Alice Steavens family                                       Dave Fogarty 

Altar Servers:                                                                                                                 
 
Sacristans:  September 13 –TBA 
                                                                                                    
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion: 
September 13 –TBA 
 
Lector:  September 13-Terry Ornelas 
 

Please Pray for Our Sick & Shut-Ins:                                 
Dave Fogarty, Jim Porubsky, Jim Stehlik, Donna 
Merignac, Gene Schoendorf, Helen Slowinski, Frank 

Klasek, Terry & Frank Sefl, John Kusnier, Jr., Audrey Schneider, 
Edward Chapko, Rose Chapko, Carole Custer, Jeff Wadell, Clara 
Cermak, Jim Korienek, Shelby Porubsky, Larry Pesda, Shirley 
Tesarik, Linda Boring, Trevir Kral, John Chvojka, Rose Wolfe, 
Jerry Horak, Frank Kral, Gale & Marcella Baese, Ron Betts, Mary 
Galko,  Tillie Bohil, Ann Luznak, Joanne Sisco 

Stewardship Message: Am I my brotherôs keeper? All three 
readings today suggest that for the Christian steward the answer is 
ñYes!ò 

Roof Replacement Funds: The hall roof bill has been paid. 
There is a deficit of $1,283.00. Please continue to use the 
monthly ivory envelopes to make a contribution to this fund.   

Parish Office Closed Early:  The parish office will close 
at 11:30 am on Tuesday, September 8th. I will be at St. Peter   
Parish in the afternoon.  Kris 

Y Tithes  & Gifts Y 
August 30, 2020                                                            

 
   39-Envelopes                                   $3,080.00 

               Loose:                  545.00  

              Children:                      . 00 

       2-Special Needs:_________                     13.00 

Total:                                                    $3,638.00 

Amount needed each week . . . . . . . .       $2,020.00 
+/- For Year Ending 6/30/21. . . . . . .            $819.00 
 

Resuming Public Masses: The Diocese of Saginaw has 
begun to offer public Masses. The celebration of public daily 
Masses may resume, with protocols to ensure parishioners safety.  
PLEASE READ CAREFULLY!   
 
Everyone MUST wear a mask or face covering in and around the 
church. 
 
Please use the hand sanitizer entering and leaving the church. 
There will be hand sanitizer at all entrances of church. 
 

Elsie Food Bank: The Elsie Food Bank is still open to 
anyone who needs food.  The food bank is open every Monday 
and Wednesday mornings from 8-9:30 am. We also have produce 
days on the first Tuesday and third Thursday of the month. We do 
not allow individuals in the food banks during the social 
distancing order, however, we will bring the boxes out to your car 
and put them in the trunk. We would like to help those in need. 

A Reflection of the Gospel from Living Liturgy 
2020:  Wouldnôt it be so much better if we could all get along? 
Our lives would be happy, and joy would mark our existence. But 
the church is not like that. Even the most secure and safe nuclear 
families—individuals raised in the same household, for whom 
love may be a given—have challenges with one another.  As long 
as we are living in the period before the coming of Christ, we will 
experience sin and the fragmentation and fracturing of 
relationships. How do we respond when this inevitably happens? 
Certainly not in kind. As Jesus recounts the process, if meeting 
one-on-one doesnôt work, only then should other members of the 
community be brought in.  This first step of direct communication 
is the foundation for living in the world as a reconciling 
community, intent on building peace. 
   Thus, when we join a community of believers, itôs not that 
weôve found heaven on earth, or a community of perfection. 
Instead, we have a community of human beings—with faults, 
failings and even sin.  The church, and even individual believers, 
has an obligation to act when faces with sinful actions. 

Faith Formation: The 2020-21 Faith Formation 
will begin in October by going virtual. A mailer has 
been mailed out. There is important information inside 
regarding not only registration but how our program 

will happen for at least the first part of this year. We are excited 
for a brand new way of sharing our faith with each other and our 
families. We look forward to a great year! If you do not receive a 
mailing please call the office at 862-5270 and leave a message.  
Theresa Sopocy and Margaret Horak.  

Bible Study with Fr. Adam Maher: There is a Bible 
Study on Thursday nights at 7 pm with Fr. Adam Maher. He 
brings Scripture to life in an entertaining way and makes you 
think! This Bible Study is for all youth in middle school through 
young adult. Donôt miss out! Go to: https://
global.gotomeeting.com/join/797760221 each time. 

Lansing State Capitol Rosary Crusade: Please join us 
in praying for our state and nation monthly on September 13th at 
3 pm and October 13th at 3 pm (the anniversary dates of the 
Fatima Apparitions) at the Lansing State Capitol. Bring your 
rosary, lawn chairs and drinking water. We will comply with 
social distancing guidelines. Parking may be found in the ramp at 
22 Townsend St., Lansing. If you canôt be there, join us via 
livestream on Facebook—search Events for Capitol Rosary 
Crusade. This event is not sponsored by any diocese or parish but 
is being organized by a group of Catholics who want to pray for 
our state and nation.                                                                                                  

Bishopôs Charity Golf Classic: Please join Most 
Rev. Robert Gruss for the Bishopôs Charity Golf Classic 
on Wednesday, September 16th, at Swan Valley Golf 
Club & Banquet Center, 9521 Highland Green Dr., 

Saginaw. Cost is $100 per golfer/$400 foursome. Scramble format 
with tee times in the morning and afternoon. Breakfast, lunch and 
awards for morning golfers 8:00 am tee time. Lunch, reception and 
awards for afternoon golfers 1:15 pm tee time. Registration 
deadline is Tuesday, September 8th. To register please call 989-
797-6693 or theinlein@dioceseofsaginaw.org to reserve your spot. 
Proceeds to support education of seminarians and promotion of 
vocations in the Diocese of Saginaw. Note that special care will be 
taken to adhere to distancing and health guidelines. 

Altar Society Meeting: There will be an Altar Society 
meeting on Sunday, September 13th at 7 pm in the parish hall. 
Masks are required and social distancing will be observed. 
Rosemary Houska 


